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N W A A C
Northwest Antique Airplane Club

53835 Airport Road

Scappoose, OR 97056

(503) 543-4078

www.nwaac.org

April Minutes

MINUTES - SATURDAY, April 5, 2008 10:30 AM

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Bernie Sutton. A quorum was present. 

MINUTES: The minutes of the March 1, 2008 meeting were read and approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer, Lyle Small, reported the balance on hand at the end of February.

TAYLORCRAFT PROJECT: Dan Beltrami reported on his progress on the Taylorcraft project. Complete details are in the newsletter. Dan explained some of the areas where he needs assistance and requested that members volunteer to assist where they can. Several members expressed their appreciation for his work. Bernie Sutton volunteered to photograph the Taylorcraft project.

SOCIAL: Kathy Siemer reported that the potluck held on March 16th was well attended and everyone had fun celebrating Fred Van Abkoude’s birthday.

WELLNESS: Kathy Siemer reported that NWAAC President Bill Petty is recuperating at home after major back surgery. Bob Nelson, long-time club member and past President is suffering from osteoporosis. Jack Landage, a long-time member now living in Calgary, is suffering from kidney cancer but continues to fly his Waco known as “Old Blue”.

FLY-OUTS: April fly-outs include Woodland on April 13th, Mulino on April 19th and Elma on April 27th. Be sure to check the website – times may change!

FLY-IN: Mary Ann Lebold attended the March 20th meeting of the McMinnville Chapter. Fly-in preparations continue. An airshow with three acts is planned for Saturday and an evening act with pyrotechnics is planned for Saturday evening.

SCHOLARSHIPS: There was discussion about scholarship applicants. There seems to be confusion about application requirements and dates. Paul Silveria will try to clarify these issues. Meanwhile, applications will be accepted at any time.

OLD BUSINESS: There was none.

NEW BUSINESS:  Lyle Small reported that Wally’s shop chair with wheels has been donated to the club. It will be refurbished and displayed in the clubhouse.

If members want to advertise in the newsletter, they should contact Vanessa or Shannon Nelson.

Vanessa Jump Nelson requested that the signs at the entrances to the Scappoose airport be changed to show that Scappoose is the home of NWAAC – not a satellite NWAAC location.  The newsletter will contain a request for assistance in getting this project completed.

Larry Caramella is writing an article about a fly-out to Chukar Flats sometime during 1975 – 78. He requested club assistance in identifying the participants. After some discussion, all seven of the participants were identified – Larry will complete his article which we are looking forward to reading in the newsletter.

Karla  Schaapveld and Ted Gariety recently championed a project to move the facade of Wally’s hangar to the WAAAM Museum in Hood River. Ron Frederickson played a pivotal role in the project. See the newsletter for pictures.

Carmen Eastman made flyers available for the Pancake Breakfast and Membership Drive planned for May 24 at the Scappoose airport from 8 AM til noon. She hopes that the Scappoose community will participate in addition to pilots from the region.

DOOR PRIZES: Shannon Nelson won a miniature red and white biplane and Fay Caramella won a miniature P- 51. Both door prizes were donated by Berta Limbaugh. Lou Coleman wasn’t even at the meeting.

The next meeting will be Saturday, May 3 at 10:30 AM. 

Carmen moved that the meeting be adjourned. There were multiple seconds and the meeting was adjourned..

- Mary Ann Lebold, Secretary

NWAAC Officers

President: Bill Petty dvbillpetty@netscape.net

Vice-President:  Bernie Sutton basagape@yahoo.com

Treasurer:  Lyle Small 360-903-8025 (cell)

Secretary:  Mary Ann Lebold mlebold@peak.org

Additional Executive Committee Members:

   Ted Gariety, Immediate Past President, theogariety@comcast.net

   George Manley, 360-253-4850 ge-be@msn.com

   Jim Breuer, breuerj2@comcast.net

   Roger Heller, President, MAC NWAAC, rheller@ycpubs.com
T-Craft Update Column #5

Each month we include Dan Beltrami’s most recent shop notes from his work on the club project, Wally Olson’s Taylorcraft N43387, purchased by NWAAC for restoration.  Many members are among the throngs who learned to fly in this plane during the decades it was at Evergreen Airport. We are all encouraged to follow along and help out with parts, suggestions, and other hints where we can.  The fuselage and many other parts of the T-Craft are now staying in Dan’s hangar as he continues working on it.  The remaining T-Craft parts were being stored in the club hangar on the Evergreen property, but when the club closed out its rent in November, Fred VanAbkoude kindly volunteered his hangar space at Scappoose for storing the wings and engine.

DAILY WORK ACCOMPLISHED (March/early April)


Log for N43387/SN-7046


March 2008 (cont’d)

03/04/08
Welded left side brake pulley bracket.

03/05/08
Completed and mailed form 337 for fabric cover job.

03/06/08
Installed altimeter.

03/07/08
Welded right side brake pulley bracket in place.  Burnt a big hole in the fabric!

03/13/08
Went to FAA.  Asked the question!  May we use the form 337 that approved the C-85 installation as approved data to allow us to re-install the C-85 onto this airframe?  (See Attachment “A”.)

03/14/08
Final hook up of left brake cables.

03/17/08
Final hook up of right brake cables.

03/18/08
More work on right brake system.

03/18/08
Install rudder pedal return spring.

03/24/08
Made and installed right and left rudder cables.  Ordered new airspeed indicator from Chief Aircraft.  Installed rudder pedal cabe fairleads.

03/25/08
Cleaned and installed fuel tank on/off valve.  Leak tested with 3 gallons gas.

03/26/08
Placarded airspeed indicator with VRC, caution range, and normal operating range arcs.  Installed throttle.

03/27/08
Installed airspeed indicator in instrument panel.

03/28/08
Manufactured & installed fuel valve shut off clip in accordance with AD51-09-03.

03/31/08
Test fit boot cowl to fuselage.  Check doors for fit.





April 2008

04/01/08
Permanently screwed forward door jams to fuselage.  Removed fuel tank cross brace rods, cleaned, primed and and re-installed.

04/03/08
Cleaned boot cowl, removed really ugly repair section on bottom of cowl, manufactured patch for the left side of boot cowl.

04/04/08
Finish making left side boot cowl patch.

Satellite sign no longer universal

Help!  Is there anyone out there that will volunteer to correct the signs, one at each entrance to Scappoose Airport?  They still say “Satellite Clubhouse” and we need to fix that, since it's now our central location.  Painters?  Armchair supervisors?  Graphic Artists?  Contact: Vanessa at svnelson@teleport.com if you can help out.

Mary Annie Didn't Go To Woodland 

I thought the meeting time at Woodland was noon. It was actually 10:AM.  So I didn't make it to Woodland  .  .  . I was having breakfast with my girlfriend at the Salem airport when Larry Charneski called from Woodland asking where I was!  I headed up to Scappoose that afternoon to see if they ended up there after breakfast and look what [image: image2.jpg]


I found!

Left to right: George Manley, Glenn Siemer, Kathy Seimer, Larry Charneski, Loren DeShazer, Rudy

- Mary Annie

Tidbits from the Slipstream

↗Watch this space for more information next month on the Membership Drive/Pancake Breakfast on Saturday, May 24th from 8 until noon.

↗Aviation legend Stephen Pitcairn, son of Harold Pitcairn, passed away March 29, 2008, at the age of 83.   http://www.eaa.org/news/2008/2008-04-02_pitcairn.asp

↗ Taylorcraft 2000 LLC, which owned the Taylorcraft type certificates from May 2000-August 2003, sent a notice to T-Craft owners last week announcing it had repossessed the company’s Brownsville, Texas, factory and assets. This affects a number of customers who paid Taylorcraft Aviation LLC for new OEM lift struts that have not been delivered.  http://www.vintageaircraft.org/

↗The collection of 15 famous and flyable vintage warplanes from around the world owned by Microsoft cofounder Paul G. Allen opens to the public June 6 at Paine Field in Everett, Wash. Like “Planes of Fame” in Chino, Calif., the aircraft will be regularly flown in demonstrations open to the public. It will be called the Flying Heritage Collection and includes the British Supermarine Spitfire, the German Messerschmitt BF 109, the Japanese Zero-Sen fighter, the North American P-51 Mustang, and a rare North American Hellcat.
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Preserving the Façade of the Evergreen Flying Service Hangar
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On Friday March 21, 2008 and Saturday March 22, 2008, a small group of local volunteers were granted permission by the general contractor on the property of the former Evergreen Airport to de-construct and remove the façade (north side) of the main hangar building for the purpose of historical preservation.  Unfortunately resources were not available to save the entire hangar.

[image: image12.jpg]


[image: image13.jpg]


[image: image14.jpg]N\



The project began Friday morning to carefully remove the upper façade pieces, which had the familiar words of ‘Evergreen Flying Service’ on them.  Volunteers carefully handled, labeled, and bundled these for reassembly at a later time.  Some of these were nearly 21’ long, and the paint, especially lettering, was fragile.  This phase of the project was completed late that afternoon.

Saturday morning work began to remove all four hangar doors. The objective was to keep each door whole, and we were able to do just that.  There were various challenges to separating each door from the aging wood hangar, but was a successful effort with all four doors off with minimal damage.

The following Monday the hangar doors were carefully loaded onto a truck and transported to the new home of the hangar façade, Western Antique Aeroplane & Automobile Museum – WAAAM in Hood River, Oregon.  The façade will be reconstructed inside WAAAM’s H-3 hangar for display and long-term preservation. 

The following are those who gave of their time and/or funds to[image: image15.jpg]


 make this hangar façade project happen.  Ron Fredrickson, President and initial contact, Steve Korne, Project Manager, and Chuck Hancock, Vice President, Field Operations, of RSV Construction

Services, Inc., provided the Scissor Skyjack from Star Rental, and entry into this project.  Kris Parks made arrangements for the entire project and was there throughout, for which he was central for this project.  Karla Schaapveld made arrangements for volunteers, as well as being on hand from start to finish.  Tom Clark made himself, his tools and knowledge available Friday and Saturday, without him this project most likely would not have occurred. Ron Lyall provided assistance both Friday and Saturday primarily in removal of the attached building façade.  Paul Lawrence was present Friday to assist on the Skyjack in removal of upper façade pieces. Cliff Schrock made himself available Saturday to assist in hangar door removal.  Ted Gariety was on hand Saturday to lend assistance.  Jay Skoch provided use of his truck and trailer to move all pieces with the exception of hangar doors to WAAAM.  Cam Buck, former Superintendent with Bones Construction, was contacted by Kris Parks to arrange transportation for the hangar doors. Bones Construction, one of the site contractors, donated a semi-truck with lowboy trailer, two pilot vehicles, and required Washington and Oregon wide-load transportation permits, as the doors are 16’3” X 15’4”.  Bones Construction employees, Dave, Site Forman, Matt Eckerson, Ron Stark, and others provided their assistance.  Thank you to all who provided time and/or funds to preserving a small part of Wally Olson’s Evergreen Airport!

Fred’s Birthday Party[image: image16.jpg]



Over 50 club members and guests celebrated Fred Van Abkoude’s 89th birthday at the Scappoose Clubhouse on Sunday, March 9th.  Fred is one of our most respected and loved NWAAC club members.  Fred has been to EVERY NWAAC fly-in event since it began.  His two daughters Johanna & Penny were there to accompany him.  There was also a fabulous potluck filled with corn beef & cabbage, chicken & dumplings with tons of desserts (brownies, carrot cake, etc.) to choose from.  The clubhouse was decorated with balloons and birth[image: image17.jpg]


day fare and a joyous crowd was there to watch Fred blow out the numbers “98.”  (We can be just as funny as him).  We have another opportunity to hear his wonderful jokes and see that handsome face.   The members who arrived by airplane had to leave a little early as the rainstorm arrived a little earlier than expected.  But, as usual, a wonderful time was had by all.  - Carmen Eastman
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NWAAC Crossword

Here are the answers from last month's crossword. 
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Classifieds

King KN53 TSO VOR/LOC receiver with KI208 indicator:  Like new condition. Was used briefly as a demo setup for avionics test equipment. Has never been in an aircraft. $800 for both. Photos available.  Dave Schwartz, (509)954-7533 or e-mail dave.schwartz@tek.com

1959 Cessna 182: $50,000 or ½ partnership at $25,000.  Contact Bill Petty at 503/706-9680 or e-mail at dvbillpetty@netscape.net

Two award winning British Chipmunks for sale. Thirty plus years of attendance at NWAAC fly-in. Call Floyd Tuckness at 360-785-3879 or email: chipmunk@myhome.net for particulars. Asking $70,000 OBO each.

1949 Beechcraft Bonanza ($39,000) for sale: Grove Field. - Contact Rose Lambrecht, 360/694-7052.

1968 Beechcraft 23 Musketeer - $22000: For sale is my Musketeer, it's an older model but it runs really good. I'd like to see it go to someone who will use it as much as I did, because I hate the thought of it just sitting around somewhere. So only call if you have your piloting license, please. (503) 442-0175. Ask for Devan.
Wanted: Tailwheel restoration project - The more complete the better. Ryan Foley 541-788-9728 ryan_foley@comcast.net.


Club Calendar

Please check the NWAAC website at www.nwaac.com for a complete and up-to-date schedule of events.

  APRIL

Saturday, April 19th – Fly to Mulino for lunch at noon

Sunday, April 27th – Fly to Elma for lunch at noon

  MAY
Saturday, May 3rd - Twin Oaks Breakfast from 8 am – 10 am
Saturday, May 3rd – Club meeting at Scappoose at 10:30 am & let’s fly-out somewhere afterwards.
Saturday, May 10th – Fly to Copalis to dig clams.  Low tide at 11:30 am.  Arrive at 11 am & bring your lunch.
Sunday, May 18th – Nehalem Bay (Manzanita) – Noon - Bring your own lunch & walk to the beach.
Saturday, May 24th – NWAAC Pancake Breakfast & Membership Drive!  More info coming.

  JUNE
Saturday, June 7th - Twin Oaks Breakfast from 8 am – 10 am
Saturday, June 7th - Club meeting at Scappoose at 10:30 am & let’s fly-out somewhere afterwards.

Sunday, June 15th – Fly or Drive to McMinnville for their annual “Airport Breakfast.” Starts at 8:30 am

Saturday, June 21st – George & Bettye Manley’s annual Fly-out/Drive-out – Starts at 9 am – Continental breakfast served. Click here for directions.

Saturday & Sunday, June 28th & 29th - Fly or Drive to Lake Billy Chinook. More info coming.

[image: image20.jpg]Pancake Breakfast &
Membership Drive

Saturday, May 24, 2008

Fly or Drive to
Scappoose Airport
Scappoose, Oregon

8 am—Noon
$6 for breakfast

NW Antique Airplane Club





Deadline for newsletter submissions is the day of the monthly NWAAC meeting.  Story and advertisement submissions to editors Shannon and Vanessa Jump Nelson at svnelson@teleport.com, 503-645-4551
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